

NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



Date: May 13th, 2023

Location: Cedar City SWC

Opening: 5:00 pm

12 Traditions: Tashs

12 Concepts: Nannette

Service Prayer: Dave

Approval of last months minutes:

Attendance

Tyson, Paul B, Teisha, Maegan S, Jen J, Staci B, Kodi, Tasha C, Steve, Kaden S, Joel, Jarrod, Susan, Aubrey, Nicole, Patrick, Nanette, Matthew, Rosanne, Rachel, Rosemary, Mark, Rhonda, Elizabeth, Dave, Lindsay, Thomas, Jeri, Eric, Kevin, Angie S., Jesse S., Tiffany, Cassie, Megan W.

Excused: Sasha, Layton, Landon

Executive Reports

CHAIR - Staci B

NO REPORT

CO CHAIR - Jen J.

NO REPORT

SECRETARY - Kodi M

NO REPORT

TREASURER'S REPORT - Jeri D

Here is the treasurer report for April and May.

The taxes are taken care of. Angie was added to the bank and Thomas was removed. Had to get a new card and it along with a couple other bills got overlooked and I failed to update the card, but they have been taken care of now. Most things get drafted from our actual bank account, not the card. If you look at the transactions below, there is a debit and a credit from T-Mobile, this is from the tablet. They said it would solve our venmo issues, sadly, it did not. So they refunded our money. The venmo is still tied to Thomas's phone number. I think we should close that so that Thomas can be removed from that. Our bank has Zelle, which is almost the same thing. It would solve our issues. It transfers money immediately with no fees associated with it. Just a thought. I have not received a budget from the policy committee yet, all of the other budgets have been updated, assuming the pass at area tonight, if not I'll update them again and send an amended report. The price for the Zoom accounts went up by \$1.06.

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Jeri D

Date	Description	Income	Expense	Check #	Balance
					\$17,003.72
3/13/23	Transf to Lit		\$ (84.10)		-\$84.10
3/13/23	Venmo	\$ 127.00			\$127.00
3/13/23	Venmo	\$ 106.20			\$106.20
3/15/23	Area deposit	\$ 504.70			\$504.70
3/15/23	Info West		\$ (86.00)		-\$86.00
3/20/23	T-mobile		\$ (37.17)		-\$37.17
3/27/23	T-mobile		\$ (10.42)		-\$10.42
3/20/23	Alexys P lit sup		\$ (43.31)	1266	-\$43.31
3/27/23	T-mobile refund	\$ 37.17			\$37.17
3/27/23	T-mobile refund	\$ 10.42			\$10.42
3/31/23	Interest	\$ 0.07			\$0.07
4/3/23	Zoom		\$ (33.96)		-\$33.96
4/4/23	Storage		\$ (67.00)		-\$67.00
4/10/23	Meeting Lists		\$ (144.36)		-\$144.36
4/10/23	Phone Line		\$ (39.00)		-\$39.00
4/10/23	Living the Steps		\$ (100.00)	1267	-\$100.00

	(struggling meeting)				
4/11/23	CCGC Carnival		\$ (110.00)	1249	-\$110.00
4/13/23	Taxes		\$ (425.00)		-\$425.00
4/17/23	Staci - Vacuum		\$ (117.41)	1268	-\$117.41
4/17/23	Bus Ad		\$ (300.00)		-\$300.00
4/28/23	Interest	\$ 0.07			\$0.07
5/2/23	Storage		\$ (67.00)		-\$67.00
5/10/23	Phone Line		\$ (39.00)		-\$39.00
					\$16,085.62
Ending Balance	\$ 16,085.62		Committee Budgets		
Prudent Reserve	-\$1,000.00		PR	\$ 4,127.64	
Operating Reserve	-\$3,000.00		Struggling mtgs	\$ 200.00	
			POLICY	\$ 0	
\$ Available					
\$	\$12,085.62		H&I	\$ 1,800.00	
			CCGC	\$ 1,090.00	
			Entertainment	\$ 3,000.00	
			Executive	\$4,641.59	
			Literature	\$175.00	
			Total	\$ 15,034.23	

RCM REPORT - Patrick

Hello asc

Please excuse layton and sascha for there absentee.

There isnt anything new to report.

Region will be held next week

Thank you for allowing me to serve

Patrick S

ENTERTAINMENT - Tyson H

NO REPORT

H&I - Nicole L

Addict Nicole. Hello na family. H&i had our business meeting Friday May 12th at 6:00 p.m. I held orientation at 5:30 and oriented a new person! Yay! All of the facilities reported great feedback they are seeing clients from the treatment centers in meetings out in the community. Asking lots of questions about sponsorship and home groups. We also voted a new panel leader for Hope rising! Congratulations and thank you to Stephanie for stepping up and being of service. Our next business meeting will be friday, June 2nd. This is the first Friday of the month due to the convention being on the 2nd Friday of the month. The business meeting is held at 6pm at the Southwest center in room 208. Orientation is at 5:30 that is for those who need to be oriented on the do's and don'ts of h&i and have not gone into a treatment center yet. It's also available on zoom ID number 719-844-7092. I have sent this information to the webmaster. I'm also putting in a motion to be reimbursed for \$20.96 for the candy that I purchased for the last event. Thank you so much for allowing me to serve, love you all!

PR Report – Steve F.

Hi Dudes and Dudettes, the PR committee met on 05/10/23 at 6:30 via Zoom. Those present were Dave J, Jen J, Rachel D, Mike M, Vanisa T, Roseanne S and yours truly.

Webservant report : The new website page is done but because of the plugins, we need to convert from a personal webpage account to a business webpage account. Of course, this increases the annual fee from \$86.00 per annum to \$260.00 per annum.

We have a \$40.00 credit, so the first year should be around \$220.00. The domain name, also, needs to be switched over to the new account. We have voted Mike M into the Alt Webservant Coordinator position and, thus far, he has proven himself to be a valuable asset.

Outreach report : Last week Outreach attended St George's newest meeting, Monday night's "Living the Steps" at 7:00 pm. On 05/18/23, Outreach will be attending Cedar City's, Thursday night's "It Works, How and Why" at 7:30 pm. Jen J , also said, she would be contacting the outlying meetings to encourage them to attend ASC via Zoom if necessary. If anyone is interested in joining Outreach please contact the lovely and ever popular Jen J.

Phoneline Report : Phoneline Coordinator position is still open. There were two calls last month and both were answered. There was a twenty-four hour period when the lines were down, secondary to a billing issue that was quickly resolved.

Meeting Lists and Literature : All is well, with no changes. Discussed that a member who answered a Hotline call dealt with a Spanish speaking caller who wanted a Spanish speaking meeting of NA But the information for the meeting is in Spanish and the person answering had difficulty conveying when and where. Resolution: to add both Spanish and English to the meeting list for "Nueva Vida" to the meeting list.

Event Coordinator : The position is still open.

Secretary : The position is still open.

Vice Chair : The position is still open

Discussed : Business cards for LEOs. Jen J and Rachel D will make initial contact with those they know, in Law Enforcement, to see how to procede to get them in the hands of frontline officers. We will not have them printed until there is a procedure in place.

Discussed : A concerned NA member of Southern Utah Area brought forth that a member thought we were affiliated with a meeting place, a location where we pay rent and are listed on their Website's meeting schedule listing. The Sixth Tradition was discussed to consider whether this was affiliation or information. Resolution, we are to add the disclaimer to the front of meeting lists, which is read at every meeting, that NA is not affiliated with any other organizations. All left content with the resolution.

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Love ya all,

Steve F

SUACNA XV - Maegan S

Good evening area

First I apologize for apparently not getting the correct information to area in my prior reports,

Our current balance is 11,164.58.

We still have a few outstanding things to be paid. Shirts and the convention center, rooms for speakers and some graphics things.

We have run into a couple of issues, one being with the hospitality room, due to absolutely no outside food or drink including water bottles! We are having to have heritage catering service the hospitality room, our hotels and hospitality chair will be bringing this up in open forum. Also seems the banquet has not gotten as much attention as expected I'm hoping that will pick up soon.

Other than that we are moving forward and things are coming together really well.

I'm excited for the convention we are less than a month away.

I hope to see you all there.

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Maegan

CCGC - Jarrod M.

Hello NA Family! CCGC had their business meeting last night! We discussed campfire meetings for the next few weeks. We will be holding two campfire meetings. One on May 23rd and one on June 6th. They will both be at 3 peaks! Fellowshiping and smores will start at 7:30 and the meeting will begin at 8 pm. We also discussed an event for Saturday June 24th for Woods Ranch. We do need to contact the Iron County office to see if the park is available and will not be able to do that until Monday. We also discussed our campout and will have a more definite date and place by the next area! Our next business meeting will be the Friday before area whenever that is since the convention will be going on during our normal business time. I do have receipts from our booth we put on for the SUACNA event totalling \$96.85 and we were going to get a crumble gift card for the prize but Crumble was closed so we just did a cash prize of \$15 so I don't have a receipt for the \$15. Thank you for allowing me to be of service!

LITERATURE - Alexys P.

NO REPORT

POLICY COMMITTEE - Mikey N.

NO REPORT

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Atd	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B	13	2	\$0	
Bridging The Gap Amy W ALT: Sascha G	25	1	\$0	Hi family. So Bridging The Gap won't be at ASC this month but here is our report. Average attendance:25 Newcomers:1 No area donation, all positions filled and fully self supporting. Thanks for allowing me to serve.
Circle of Hope Richard R.	25	1	\$82.90	Average attendance 25 1 Newcomer Area Donation \$82.90 (cash) All service positions filled. Meeting is self supporting and doing well.

Circle of Sisters Christine S	7	1	\$0	<p>Circle of Sisters Saturday at noon Alano Club Circle of Sisters GSR Rosemary J Average attendance 7 newcomers 1 donation none all of our positions are filled fully self supporting could always use more group members proposals and budgets voted on</p>
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Jarrod M	30-40	2	\$20	<p>30-40 in attendance 2 newcomers Fully self supporting All positions are filled 20 dollar area donation Meeting is at the KKCB Sunday night at 8 p.m Thanks for allowing me to serve</p>
Glimmer of Hope GSR: Nanette	15-20	1	\$20	<p>Good morning family, We meet at 8 pm on Saturday at the KKCB in the small room in Cedar City. All Service positions are filled and we are fully self-supporting with an area donation of \$20. Average attendance is 15 – 20 people with 1 newcomer.</p>

				<p>Also, Starting May 20th we are moving our meeting back to the East Side Canyon Park for the summer.</p> <p>Thank you for letting me serve.</p>
<p>Hope Dealers</p> <p>GSR: Lia</p> <p>Alt GSR:</p>	20	6	\$25	<p>My name is Lia, I am the GSR for NA Hope Dealers 7:30 @ switchpoint. This month we had 20 in attendance, 6 total newcomers, 25 area donation. We are fully self supporting, and in desperate need of some home group members. We only have 3 home group members. We are a super struggling meeting! Thank you for allowing me to serve, apologies for turning in late.</p>
<p>Hold on Pain Ends</p> <p>Richfield</p> <p>Kyle</p>				
<p>It Works How & Why</p> <p>Cedar City</p> <p>GSR: Jeri D</p> <p>Alt: Jarrod M</p>	30-40	3	\$20	<p>It Works How & Why Meeting time is 7:30 pm on Thursdays Place is the KKCB Attendance varies. usually, we struggle but then some days we will have an attendance of 40 Newcomers 3 Area donation \$20</p> <p>We are self-supporting. We do need an alternate GSR Thanks for allowing me to serve</p>

Kanab NA Recovery Group GSR: Lacey H Alt: Bruce				
KISS Meeting Cassie Alt-GSR: Matt H	19	2	\$0	
La Nueva Vida GSR: Paco				
Ladies First GSR: Amanda C ALT: Emily J	25	1	\$75	<p>Hello ASC</p> <p>I am an addict and my name is Amanda. Please excuse my absence tonight. My Alt Emilee J will be attending.</p> <p>Ladies First meets every Sunday at 11:30am at Southwest Behavioral Health Center in St. George</p> <p>Our average attendance is 25</p> <p>We had one newcomer.</p> <p>We made an Area donation of \$75</p> <p>All positions are filled and we are self supporting.</p> <p>Thank you for allowing me to serve.</p> <p>Amanda C 435-313-6541</p>

Live & Let Live (Cedar) GSR: Landon				
Living Clean (Cedar) GSR: Rhonda Alt: GSR Kelly	30-35	6	\$20	
Living in the Moment Mark D	14	1	\$0	
Living the Steps GSR: Matt A. ALT: Meghan W.	10	2	\$0	<p>Group Name - Living the Steps / Monday's 7pm Attendance - Averaged 10 per meeting Area Donation - \$0 Total Newcomers - Meeting Time - 7:00 pm - 8:15 pm Meeting Place - New Promise Lutheran Church 244 S Valley View Drive St George 84770</p> <p>The meeting is going great but could use some additional support/attendance. Spread the word.</p>
Lost and Found GSR: Aubrey	60	1	\$0	<p>hello i'm aubrey and i'm an addict. lost and found meets tuesday nights at 7:00 at the room at the square. meeting is going well, we had an average attendance of 60 and 1-2 newcomers per meeting. no area donation this month. thank you for allowing me to serve.</p>
Lost Dreams Awakened GSR: Rustin C. Alt: Jesse S.	50	6	\$0	<p>Hey family lost dreams awakened is doing great our meeting is Sunday nights at sand town park at 7:30pm.. our meeting is fully self supporting</p>

				and all our service positions are full.. we've had 6 new comer and we're not going to be making a area donation this month.. thank you for letting me serve..
Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday Kaden S ALT: James	15	2	\$30	
Mesquite Misfits GSR: Scotty				
NA Humpday GSR: Eric Mc	20-25	1	\$0	
Newcomer's Meeting Tasha C.	65	5	\$16.98	I'm an addict named Tasha. Here is my report: Our meeting is fully self supporting. Avg. attendance is 65 with 5 new comers. Our area donation is 16.98
NA Rox (Formally known as the nooner) Pamela	10	0	\$0	Hello, Our average attendance for the month of April was 10. We had one newcomer, and all positions are filled. Thanks, Pam J.

Saturday Men's Meeting Dave J	9	1	\$0	<p>Day: Saturday</p> <p>Time: 10:00 AM</p> <p>Location: Dixie Alano Club</p> <p>Avg Attendance: 9</p> <p>Newcomers: 1</p> <p>Area Donation: 0</p> <p>All is well. Self supporting. All positions filled.</p> <p>Dave J. GSR</p>
Beaver meeting				
Sunrise GSR: Teish	18-19	1	\$0	<p>Hi!! We are fully self supporting and meet every Wednesday at 7am! All positions filled with 19 in attendance and 1 new comer.</p> <p>We donated \$20 to area</p> <p>Thank you for allowing me to serve and for you service as well!</p> <p>Gsr Teish</p>
Staying Alive (Salina)				
Sunday Night Candlelight GSR: Mat S	40	1	\$72.08	

We Unite on Tuesday Night GSR: Mikey Alt: Nick	0	0	\$0	
Welcome Home GSR: Kevin K	15-20	3	\$0	<p>GSR REPORT WELCOME HOME MEETING 05/14/23</p> <p>AVERAGE ATTENDANCE - 15-20 ADDICTS</p> <p>NEWCOMERS FOR THE MONTH - 3</p> <p>7TH TRADITION - \$0 THIS MONTH, WE DID PURCHASE KEYTAGS</p> <p>PRUDENT RESERVE - YES</p> <p>WE PAYED THE 2ND 1/2 OF THE DEPOSIT FOR OUR 2ND ANNUAL EVENT ON AUGUST 30. THIS IS BEING FUNDED THROUGH SEPERATE DONATIONS OTHER THAN THE 7TH, WILL A 2ND BASKET BEING PASSED.</p> <p>WELCOME HOME MEETING GSR</p>

TOTAL AREA DONATION: In cash \$433.96 Venmo \$72.80

TOTAL: \$506.76

Literature: \$517.31

Break 10 min

Break Time: 5:44 Be back: 5:54
Consensus

Seconded by: Re-Open: GSR Count:

Open Forum

-Storage unit position. The idea is to have 2 storage unit keepers. They will check inventory as well as keep the storage unit organized. They should report every other month of the inventory. Anyone who goes into the storage unit will need to let the keepers know and they will need to fill out the access form at area level.

An Adhawk committee should be formed to create the guidelines and procedures for this position then the Adhawk committee will dissolve and two people will be voted in.

Kevin K. will be taking on the adhawk committee.

-The list was sent around for the book orders. This will be the last month to order. If a home group does not want the books they can donate them to another home group but they can't have the money the books would cost to donate to another subcommittee as that breaks the concept. We should earmark any money for a particular subcommittee as this body is to decide where money goes. A way to donate to a subcommittee would be to pass a second basket at a meeting explaining what the second basket is for so there is transparency about where the money is going.

-Six members from Cedar would like to go be of service at Region 51 to sell literature. They will be making a proposal for \$1, 462.70 to help them pay for their gas and 3 rooms. It was brought up that they could be of service at our convention or they could see if it can come out of region's budget. If region doesn't pay it can be brought back here for further discussion.

-Budgets from previous years are still in effect until the new budget is approved.

-H&I will be making two separate proposals. One is for a \$20 reimbursement for Nicole for candy she purchased for the SUACNA event, as well as \$613.86 for literature.

-A proposal is being made that if you don't hold a service commitment at area, executive body, GSR, subcommittee chair you are not allowed to speak during open forum. The intent is to encourage people to take a position here and to make the meetings shorter. It was discussed that doing this is discouraging people from using their voices and does not make the meeting inclusive. The service body supports groups and members so transparency is important. Area already voted for it to be 2.5 hours why does it need to be shorter? How are the new people supposed to be heard? Everyone's voice matters.

-Area Entertainment will be making proposals for a reimbursement of \$140 for the pickle ball event, and the Campground for the camp out \$294. Camp ground was reserved in Sept of 22

-Areas Venmo can be used by SUACNA for the upcoming event as well as the convention as long as in the notes it is clear that this payment is for SUACNA

-Dave is asking for a reimbursement of \$22.79 for mailing out meeting lists and gas money.

-It was asked that we reconsider the purchase of the grill and generator based on the 11th concept being broken.

11th concept: NA funds are to be used to further our primary purpose, and must be managed responsibly. The Eleventh concept establishes the sole absolute priority for the use of NA funds: to further carry the message. The importance of that priority calls for total fiscal accountability. Direct contributions to each level of service help us focus on our primary purpose, and enhance accountability.

It was discussed that the money is being used frivolously and not furthering NA as a whole. Having these things does not enhance our ability to carry the message. It was also discussed that putting on events is helping to carry the message and due to the growth of the fellowship and not wanting to exclude people from being of service in these types of positions the money is not being spent frivolously but being spent to carry the message.

This has already gone back to groups but based on this new information it should be re-discussed at the group level.

Region gives all the newcomers sleeping bags and etc if they don't have it. People from the fellowship donate all of these items.

-Another 30 minutes was added to the meeting as it will be going past 7:30

-SUACNA Hotels and Hospitality will be making a proposal for \$1,500 to help with the cost of the hospitality room at the convention. The convention this year will be held at the Dixie Center. No outside food or drink will be allowed, so heritage catering will be catering to our hospitality room. It is done on a per-consumption basis. To keep the costs as low as possible there will be a \$600 cap on Friday, \$1,200 cap on Saturday and a \$300 cap on Sunday. To a total of \$2,200. The concession stand is also available for \$25 an hour. They would like to have it open Friday for 4 hours and Saturday for 8 hours to total of

\$350. This is coming to our attention now as the catering company has been very slow to respond. We went around the room and asked if people would just like to have the hospitality room, hospitality room, and concessions, or just concessions. The majority wanted both concessions and hospitality rooms open for the hours listed above.

It was discussed why we are having the entire convention at the Dixie Center. Why not some at the Hilton? The Manager of the Hilton was upset with us that we did not have our banquet there last year. Had he known we were not having our banquet there he would not have had us last year.

Concerns about the cost of the convention center were brought up as well as why hospialty info is just being discussed now. It was brought up that maybe elections for next year should be done earlier to have a jump start on all of this.

-Need a professional account to update the website a proposal will be made for \$240 for this

-We have new post office keys. We have not had a PO box since April first so all incoming mail went back to the sender. Treasure and Alt Treasurer will have the key

-Tabled discussing Zelle over Venmo until after the convention

Old Business

Proposal #1: Made by Jarrod

\$110 for SUACNA event for jars, candy, and prize for guessing game. To be self-supporting and have CCGC help carry the message. **PASSED**

Proposal #2: Made by Jarrod

\$40 for CCGC for campsite, smores and waters. To help spread the message.

PASSED

Proposal #3: Made by Steve F.

To create a position in the PR committee. Alt Web Servent coordinator, and add to the guidelines for PR. To aid web servant in their duties. **PASSED**

Proposal #4: Made by Tyson H.

Order Campchef Highline Event Grill from general area funds. Not to exceed \$800 for purchase and shipping. To have a good size grill for our area thats easily portable and anyone can use it.

PASSED

Proposal #5: Made by Elizabeth for H&I

10 Basic Text

3 SPAD

3 JFT to help carry the message to the facilities

PASSED

Proposal #6: Made by Tyson H. (Area Entertainment)

Area entertainment proposed budget:

This year's budget \$3,000 for events as followed.

\$249.99 for pickle ball, and burgers. Sunday 4-30 from 1-4 \$120 is to reserve the pickle ball courts. The remainder of the budget will buy burgers, and water.

\$300 bonfire meeting sometime in June or July we will have the date by next area.

\$400- lake day Sunday 7-30 money will be for burgers, and water/drinks.

\$1,500 Camp out! Friday September 22nd through Sunday September 24th at the Effie Beckstrom east campground, in pine valley. \$294 to reserve the campground, \$1,200 for food water/drinks.

PASSED

Proposal #7: Made by Tyson H.

\$249.00 from Area Entertainment 2022 budget for pickle ball and burgers. Sunday, April 30th, 1-4 PM. To help the newcomer and have fun in recovery. **PASSED**

Proposal #8: Made by Steve F.

PR proposed budget

Literature \$ 600

Meeting Lists/Delivery \$ 1100

Bus Signs/Posters \$ 1800

Recovery Events \$ 350

Outreach \$ 300

Phone Line \$ 500

Total - \$ 4650

PASSED

New Business

Proposal #1: Made by Dave J.

To Reimburse Dave J. \$22.79 for meeting list mailings and gas for delivery. Intent is to pay out bills.

PASSED

Proposal #2: Made by Nanette

To ask for \$1,462.70 to send 6 people from cedar city to region 51 convention.

\$320.90 for two queens X 3 \$962.70

\$100 deposit for rooms X 3 \$300

\$200 gas for 2 vehicles round trip \$200 grand total \$1462.70

\$300 will be returned after getting the deposits back from the room.

Intent is to be of service at region 51 for assisting to sell literature

TABLED

Proposal #3: Made by Kevin K.

To limit discussion at open forum to the executive body and GSR's

intent is to make ASC meeting more smooth and encourage more people to be a part of area service.

FAILED

Proposal #4: Made by Dave J.

To reconsider the purchase of the grill and generator based on adherence to our 11th concept.

Intent is to be in harmony with the spirit of the 12 concepts and our area guidelines.

BACK TO GROUPS

Proposal #5: Made by Tyson

To reimburse Tyson \$140 for expenses at the last area entertainment event. Intent is to carry the message.

PASSED

Proposal #6: Made by Tyson H. (Area Entertainment)

To Reimburse Tyson \$294 to reserve the Effie Beckstrom camp spot for 9/22 to 9/24 for the annual camp out. In intent is the have the campout and show the newcomer they can have fun in recovery

BACK TO GROUPS

Proposal #7: Made by Nicole

To reimburse Nicole \$20.60 that she spent on candy for the last event. Intent is to show up and support SUACNA with our carnival game.

PASSED

Proposal #8: Made by Nicole for H&I

30 basic texts \$457.20

2 JFT \$23.96

5 SPAD \$72.80

5 it works how and why \$59.90 Total of \$613.86

Intent is to stock up literature for H&I making sure we have it available and don't have to wait.

This is to further carry the message to the still-suffering addict.

BACK TO GROUPS

Proposal #9: Made by Paul B

To reimburse Paul B. for payment to the US postal service for the annual rental fee of the NASU PO box in the amount of \$245 including \$20 late fee. Intent is to open the PO box closed for lapsed renewal payment.

PASSED

Proposal #10: Made by Steve F.

Pay \$240 to upgrade the website to a professional account to allow us to upgrade the website. Intent is to continue running the website with our area information.

PASSED

Proposal #11: Made by Tiffany

\$1,500 to help cover the cost of SUACNA XV hospitality room. Intent to spread the message to the addict who still suffers.

BACK TO GROUPS

Back to Groups

Proposal #4: Made by Dave J.

To reconsider the purchase of the grill and generator based on adherence to our 11th concept.

Intent is to be in harmony with the spirit of the 12 concepts and our area guidelines.

BACK TO GROUPS

11th concept: NA funds are to be used to further our primary purpose, and must be managed responsibly. The Eleventh concept establishes the sole absolute priority for the use of NA funds: to further carry the message. The importance of that priority calls for total fiscal accountability. Direct contributions to each level of service help us focus on our primary purpose, and enhance accountability.

Proposal #6: Made by Tyson H. (Area Entertainment)

To Reimburse Tyson \$294 to reserve the Effie Beckstrom camp spot for 9/22 to 9/24 for the annual camp out. In tent is the have the campout and show the newcomer they can have fun in rcovery

BACK TO GROUPS

Proposal #8: Made by Nicole for H&I

30 basic texts \$457.20

2 JFT \$23.96

5 SPAD \$72.80

5 it works how and why \$59.90 Total of \$613.86

Intent is to stock up literature for H&I making sure we have it available and dont have to wait.

This is to further carry the message to the still suffering addict. **BACK TO GROUPS**

Proposal #11: Made by Tiffany

\$1,500 to help cover the cost of SUACNA XV hospitality room. Intent to spread the message to the addict who still suffers.

BACK TO GROUPS

List of items available and cost.

planters peanuts \$1.50per

mini candy bars (4) \$1.50per

granola bars \$1.00per

jerky \$3.00per

bags of chips \$1.25per

whole apple \$1.25per

Orange \$1.50per

jif pb cups \$1.15 per

fruit cups \$3.50per

NA Related Announcements

Glimmer of hope, Cedar City is moving meeting on May 20th to the East Side Canyon Park for the summer.

Current Area Positions to be Filled

NONE!! All positions are filled!

Struggling meetings

Closing

Next Area

Date: June 3rd 2023

Location: - St. George SWC @ 5:00 - 4:30 pm for literature.

Minutes composed by Kodi M & Landon
For any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org